
 
Freestyle festival – September 25, 2011 
 
The morning session went really well for the kids!  We had a lot of 
personal best times and fast swims.  SDAC definitely dominated in 
most events.  Special thanks to the parents for help with the tarps. 
 
Natalia Boese swam really well.  Her first event was the 25 free.  
She dropped a half a second and had amazing breath control at the 
finish.  Natalia's next event was the 100 free and dropped a 
second.  Before the race she told me she was going to focus on 
streamlines and her finish.  She nailed them!  In the 200 free, 
Natalia swam it for the first time short course.  She held her 
stroke through out the entire race.  Natalia's final race was the 50 
free.  She lost her goggles but kept swimming.  Great job Natalia! 
 
Bela Boese's first event was the 100 free, she dropped a couple of 
tenths.  Her next event was the 200 free.  Bela swims a very smart 
200 free and really got after it.  She dropped 2 seconds.  Bela 
dropped a half a second in the 50 free and held a nice breath 
strategy.  Her final event was the 500 free.  She negative split 
each 100 and dropped 8 seconds.  It was definitely a great way to 
finish the day.  Great job Bela! 
 
Natalie Hultner had a good meet.  In the 100 free, she split the 
race nicely.  The time wasn't there but she used a great race 
strategy.  Natalie swam the 200 free next and dropped 6 seconds.  
She had a very strong second half of the race and after the race she 
was ecstatic.  In the 50 free, Natalie had great breakouts and a 
nice finish.  Keep up the good work Nat! 
 
Joshua "Mojo" Freeman swam really well at the meet.  He got his JO 
cut in the 100 free and dropped 4 seconds.  In the 200 free Mojo 
dropped 2 seconds.  He nailed his turns and brought the race home 
very nicely.  In the 50 free, Mojo dropped a second and I think he 
finished 2nd in the event.  In the 500 free, Mojo was entered in 
with the A time because he had only swam the 400 free long course.  
He broke 6 minutes and got his JO cut in the event.  Keep up the 
good work!! 
 
Angela C Liu had a great meet.  She got her JO cut in the 100 free 
and dropped 6 seconds.  In the 200 free, Angela got another JO cut.  
She dropped 4 seconds.  I believe this was her best event because it 
was a very smart race and really used her race rehearsal.  Angela's 
final race was the 50 free.  She dropped a second and got her JO 
cut.  Awesome job Angela, keep up the good work. 
 
Dannah Golich just aged up and nearly got her JO cut in the 100 
free.  She dropped 3 seconds and needs just one more second for that 
cut.  Dannah blew me away with her 200 free.  She dropped 11 seconds 
and won her heat!  Dannah had a good 50 free, she maintained her 
time but she nailed her finish!  Dannah swam the 500 free for the 
first time.  It was the final event of the day and she did a great 
job.  After the event she even said she likes the 500.  Great job! 



 
Charlotte Cong swam really well.  Charlotte dropped a half a second 
in the 100 free.  She lost her goggles but managed to still pull off 
a great swim!  In the 50 free Charlotte maintained her time.  Great 
job! 
 
Angela R. Liu swam very well yesterday.  She dropped 4 seconds in 
the 100 free.  Angela swam the 200 free short course for the first 
time.  She stated after the race that she liked the second half of 
the race and the splits prove she had a great second half of that 
race.  Angela's final event was the 50 free.  She dropped just a 
little but nailed her turn.  Great job Angela! 
 
Joshua "He-Man" He won all his events yesterday.  He dropped 3 
seconds in the 100 free.  In the 200 free He-Man got the Team Record 
and dropped 6 seconds.  He-Man's final event was the 50 free, he 
dropped a second and got another team record.  The whole day, Joshua 
was paired up with another really good competitor and I think since 
they were always neck and neck, that really got the fire burning in 
He-Man.  Awesome Job! 
 
Cassidy Liu had a great meet yesterday!  He used flip turns in all 
his events.  In the 100 free Cassidy dropped 3 seconds.  Cassidy in 
the 50 free dropped 2 seconds and won his heat!  After the meet, I 
asked Cassidy why he thought he dropped time and he stated because 
of the flip turns.  I cannot wait to see what the future holds for 
Cassidy! 
 


